
     THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATIENCE AS WE BUILD THE LIVERPOOL HEALTH AND ACADEMIC PRECINCT  

  (02) 8738 6670    SWSLHD-LHAP@health.nsw.gov.au                  lhap.health.nsw.gov.au 

  Redevelopment Team, Liverpool Hospital, Locked Bag 7103 Liverpool BC NSW 1871 

LIVERPOOL 
HEALTH AND ACADEMIC PRECINCT 

NEWSLETTER  |  SEPTEMBER 2022  

Opening date revealed for Liverpool Hospital’s new car park 

Liverpool Hospital’s new car park will open to staff, 

patients and the community on  

Thursday 15 September from 6am.  

From this time, the former P2 car park off Campbell 

Street will permanently close and will no longer be 

accessible. It will be replaced with the  

new P2 car park, see map below.  

Access to the new P2 car park will be via the 

spiral ramp off Burnside Drive.  

 

Key information: 

 Visitors will be required to use the new P2 car 

park for hospital parking, accessible between 

6am to 10pm daily, via Burnside Drive.  

 Pedestrian access from the car park to the 

hospital will be via Entrance J, open 24 hours.  

 P3 car park remains available for public park-

ing, accessible between 6am to 10pm daily, via 

Burnside Drive.  

 Please allow extra travel time for appointments 

when parking at the hospital.  

 Drop-off areas will remain available at  

Entrances L and N off Campbell Street during 

entrance opening hours. Entrance J drop-off is 

available 24 hours. 

For a summary of important changes, visit: bit.ly/LHAPparkingchanges 

mailto:Swslhd-lhap@health.nsw.gov.au
lhap.health.nsw.gov.au
https://lhap.health.nsw.gov.au/getmedia/0d8cbf00-b1c9-4f06-bd09-f2cc8477a69e/Hospital-P2-car-park-changes-information-sheet-Sep-2022.pdf.aspx
https://lhap.health.nsw.gov.au/getmedia/0d8cbf00-b1c9-4f06-bd09-f2cc8477a69e/Hospital-P2-car-park-changes-information-sheet-Sep-2022.pdf.aspx


     THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATIENCE AS WE BUILD THE LIVERPOOL HEALTH AND ACADEMIC PRECINCT  

  (02) 8738 6670    SWSLHD-LHAP@health.nsw.gov.au                  lhap.health.nsw.gov.au 

  Redevelopment Team, Liverpool Hospital, Locked Bag 7103 Liverpool BC NSW 1871 

LIVERPOOL 
HEALTH AND ACADEMIC PRECINCT 

NEWSLETTER  |  SEPTEMBER 2022 

The $790 million Liverpool Hospital redevelopment 

has achieved an exciting milestone with its first 

concrete slab pour, involving 300 cubic metres of 

concrete. 

It is the first of six pours needed to complete the 

ground floor that will be home to the future 

expansion of the Emergency Department (ED). 

Staff and patients will soon begin to see a building 

rise from the Liverpool Hospital construction site 

with more than 25 pours scheduled throughout the 

next nine months.  

Director of Emergency Medicine Alex Mackey said 

the first slab was an exciting milestone for the 

Emergency Department team and in the 

construction of the new hospital building. 

“Our Emergency Department will almost double in 

size and we will be providing the best care for our 

community with new state-of-the-art facilities,” Mr 

Mackey said.  

Meet Binyang, our newly named tower crane!  
The 52-metre tower crane has officially been named as ‘Binyang’ at the Crane Naming Ceremony which will 

support construction of a new hospital building, as part of the first stage of the $790 million Liverpool Health 

and Academic Precinct project.  

The traditional Dharug name means “bird” – celebrating the abundance of 

bird species found across the region.  

The winning name was selected from our Name the Crane competition, 

where more than 100 entries were received from primary schools across 

the region. 

Competition winner Bella Bui and Green Valley Public School Principal 

Brett Warwick were awarded a $500 voucher at the event for their school to 

purchase educational resources such as sports equipment or library books 

– Bella was also awarded an individual $100 voucher.  

Liverpool Hospital General Manager Karen McMenamin said the 

competition provided an opportunity for the hospital to engage with local 

students and schools during construction of the new hospital.  

“Congratulations to Bella for being selected amongst such strong 

competition,” Ms McMenamin said. 

“I’m hopeful that being part of the project will encourage some of our local 

students to think about a future career in health.”  

First concrete pour marks a new milestone 

Toolman Ted pictured celebrating the 

winning name with Bella and her 

school Principal.  

L-R: General Manager Karen McMenamin, A/Nurse 

Manager Amanda Wheatley, Director of Emergency 

Medicine Alex Mackey and LHAP Director Karinn 

Marrone pictured with Toolman Ted. 
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